# Knights of Columbus **Knightly - Cnews**

### **Incarnate Word Council 9981**

May, 2015 Volume 27 www.IWknights.com

Number 5

http//facebook.com/IWKnights

### COUNCIL MEETING MAY14, '15

The next meeting of the Council will take place in the Watson Room located in the lower church hall.

The meeting will begin at 7:00pm.

### FROM THE GRAND KNIGHT:

Brother Knights,

I attended the State Knight's Convention over the weekend, the guest speakers made the whole trip worthwhile. My three favorite speakers were from ThriVe, Cardinal Glennon and Special Olympics Missouri. Bridget VanMeans from ThriVe did her usual fantastic energy filled presentation on their current and future projects. ThriVe recently received a third MMC (mobile medical center), this one is a smaller unit to be used to target college campuses. They also have their latest promotion the "sweatless marathon" a parade of vehicles driving 26.2 miles touring

between Thrive locations starting in St. Charles County. She let the rest of the state Knights know about the impact they are having in St. Louis. Colleen Dolnick from Cardinal Glennon was next, she did a great job explaining the humble beginnings of the **Developmental Disabilities** Center and where they are today through the generosity of the Knights. We often take for granted the DD Center at Cardinal Glennon because it is right in our backyard. Colleen brought the Cardinal Glennon message to the State. Colleen has stories of the impact the Center has had on families and the growth the Center has had over the past few years. She let the State Knights know their funds from the DD Drives were being put to good use. The last speaker was Incarnate Word's Mary Bauer from SOMO (Special Olympics Missouri), what a dynamic speaker. Mary told the Knights about her relationship with the Knights through an elderly gentleman who was a friend of the family. From there she spoke of her work with Special Olympics and her opportunity to work with SOMO as the liaison to the Knights of Columbus. Once she had established how

important the Knights and SOMO were too her, she began to tell us about the planned training facility and what it will do for the state's Special Olympians. Mary held everyone's attention, she's a great asset to the program and an outstanding representative for Incarnate Word Parish. Mary puts our Council in a tough spot, shouldn't the Knights in her home parish Council be one of her biggest supporters in her quest to raise funds for the SOMO training facility? The rest of the conference was the usual breakout sessions about membership and various programs. Saturday's banquet had the annual awards presentation where our Council took two awards for the DD Drive, one for third highest total funds collected and one for third highest amount per capita of membership. Great job guys!

Fraternally yours,

Don Mueller Grand Knight

# LADIES AUXILIARY MEMBERS:

#### **Greetings** Ladies:

The April meeting was very informative. We had Art Ressel talking about antiques. Thanks to all the ladies who brought items in to have them appraised. Lots of collectables and family treasures were on view. Our annual dinner will be held once again at the "Scarecrow" restaurant. Located at 1095 Chesterfield Parkway. On Thursday, May 14, 2015 at 6:00pm. Hopefully everyone has made their reservations by May 11, 2015 by calling me 314-469-1713.

Felice Cuores Dance (last dance of the season) is Saturday, May 9, 2015 Vocation Rosary after 8:45 Mass on Sunday May 17, 2015

Sincerely,

Joan Mengwasser Ladies Auxiliary President

# LADIES AUXILIARY BIRTHDAYS:

May

**Deborah Weiss** 



Happy Birthday to You!

# KEEP THEM IN YOUR PRAYERS:

Ladies Auxiliary Members:

Kay Villagran Jo DiCampo Doris Beuttenmuller Bonnie Grove Shirley Bruns

Please keep them in your prayers.

#### **BENEDICTION:**

Join your fellow Knights for Benediction at 8:45p.m. preceded by the Chaplet of Divine Mercy and Sacred Heart Litany at 8:30p.m. every Wednesday at Incarnate Word Church.

### ROSARY FOR VOCATIONS: May 17, '15

We will pray our rosary for Vocations on Sunday, May 17th, after the 8:45a.m. Mass. All members are welcomed to spend an extra 15 minutes after Mass to recite the rosary, so please plan to join us.

### KNIGHTS BIRTHDAYS:

#### May

Louis Juranas Charles Eifler John Powderly Rev. Timothy Vowels Rev. John Nickolai Alexander Nord David Kubitschek Stephen Veit Bill Kowalski Christopher Riley Brian Westbrook



Thomas Monaghan
Jim Melka
Eugene Fallert
William Barge
Denis Demeter
James Kloeckener
John O'Hara
Ed Regelean

Jim Ressler

Happy Birthday to you all and may you have many more to come.

# KEEP THEM IN YOUR PRAYERS:

Father Timothy Vowels
Lou Juranas
Richard Rahubka
Donald Mohrmann
Harry Dunn
Charlie Stanley
Larry Hoepfner
Ignatius Schumacher
Barry Sullivan
Arsenio Receniello

Please pray for your brother Knights and may their illnesses and pains subside and may they get on the road to a speedy recovery very soon. May God be with you and guide you to a full recovery.

# EARL IKEMEYER, JUNE 29, 1932 APRIL 12, 2015:

Our fellow Brother, Sir Knight Earl Ikemeyer, passed away on Sunday, April 12, 2015.
Earl was a founding member of the Council, past Grand Knight, founding member of the Council fish fries, active member with past golf tournaments and many of the council's activities such as the Tootsie Roll Drive and charitable contributions.

His passing leaves a great void in the Council's history and membership.

Loving husband of the late Joan Ikmeyer.

He will be dearly missed by his family and by his fellow Knights of Columbus.

The Council members would like to express their sympathy to his family.

May his soul rest in peace.

# New Fourth Degree Members:

On March 7<sup>th</sup>, 2015 at the
Airport Hilton Hotel seven of our
Council members took their
Fourth Degree and were
supported by other Fourth
Degree members.
The new Fourth Degree
members are Sir Knights Mike
DiScala, Denis Demeter, Tim
Fogerty,
Rob Schultz, Tom Schneider,
James Ressler and Zach
Myslinski.
Congratulations to all of the

### FELICE CUORES:

**NEXT DANCE** 

new Sir Knights, job well done.

May 9, 2015

#### PATRIOTIC THEME

(Wear your red, white, and blue)

Last dance of this season!

Dances will resume in September, 2015

Our April dance had 169 guests with 43 volunteers.

\*\*\*VOLUNTEERS ARE WHAT MAKE THESE DANCES WORK\*\*\*

As always dances are held at St Clare of Assisi School, 15642 Clayton Road in Ellisville. The dances begin at 7:00 pm and end at 10:00 pm.

Be sure to sign in for Council 9981 and sign up for a job. If you can only work a few hours come for set up (at 6:30pm) or clean up (at 9:45pm).

Questions? Contact: Bill or Jan Lukas 636.537.9801, Gerry Villaire 636.391.1620, or Ron Weiss 314.537.6352

### **BLOOD DRIVE:**

The next Blood Drive will be held on Saturday, May 16<sup>th</sup> from 7:30am to 1:00pm in the lower church hall.

There is a need of volunteers to help sign up donors after all the Masses on the weekend of May 9th & 10th.

Please come by and help save a life. The life that you save might be yours!

If you can volunteer some time to help sign up donors and either setup or cleanup the day of the Blood Drive, call either Jeff Grotegeers at 636-394-9485 or Don Mueller at 314-439-9755

# COMMUNION 5<sup>TH</sup> SUNDAY:

On Sunday, May 31, all Council members and their spouses along with the Ladies Auxiliary are invited to gather at the 8:45am Mass and celebrate Mass together. The Council's Honor Guard will be present for the Mass so please plan on attending this Mass. After Mass, please join us in the lower church hall and enjoy some fellowship along with bagels, donuts, coffee and juice.

#### **FAMILY PICNIC:**

Mark your calendars!

<u>Location</u>: Creve Coeur Park at the Greensfelder Memorial Shelter.

<u>Date</u>: Sunday, July 12th, 2015. Starting at 12pm –until the food and drinks are gone.

<u>Cost</u>: \$12 per family or \$6 per individual.

Come enjoy a picnic with your fellow Knights and families. Invite someone you know that may be interested in joining the Knights of Columbus.
Brats/Burgers/Hot Dogs/Baked Beans/and drinks will be provided. Please bring a side dish or dessert to share. We will have yard games to play and plenty of food to enjoy.

Call or Email Chris Williams to make reservations or if you have any questions at 314-576-0878 or

cwilliams 123@sbcglobal.net.

### 2015 Golf Tournament:

SAVE THE DATE!

The Council's Annual Golf Tournament for 2015 will be held at Sunset Hills Golf Course on Saturday, August 1st, 2015. Sunset Hills is located off Gravois Rd. on W. Watson Road which is approx. 1.5 mi. west of Hwy. 270. It will be a 4 Man Scramble with a shotaun start time of 1:30pm. We are in need of gift certificates, tickets to sports venues, golf related door prizes and auction items. We are also looking for company sponsorship and hole sponsors. Please ask your employer or if you are an employer, please consider sponsorship. We need all the Council membership's help and participation in regards to the above.

This should be a great tournament. Remember that all proceeds from the tournament will be distributed to MAKE A WISH, Friends of Kids with Cancer and the Academy of St. Louis.

#### MEMBERSHIP DUES:

First notices for membership dues have been sent out.
If you have not paid your membership dues for the 2014 - 2015 Fraternal Year, please do so as soon as possible.
Remember that you cannot attend a Council meeting without a current membership card.

It's your responsibility as a Knight to keep your membership within the Order current.

PLEASE PAY YOUR DUES!

#### **ADORATION CHAPEL:**

The Adoration Team needs you! Please prayerfully consider joining us to ensure that Jesus is never alone in the chapel. We have lost several adorers recently and continue to need help with several hours that do not have anyone assigned to them along with other hours where Adorers are looking for prayer partners.

Spending time with Jesus is a great way to enrich your spiritual and personal life. You will leave the chapel feeling renewed and healed.

We are desperately in need of ADORERS see the parish bulletin for a list of SOS time slots that need to be filled.

The Church and the world have a great need of Eucharistic Adoration. Jesus waits for us in this Sacrament of Love." ~ Pope John Paul II wrote, "You can make a difference for yourself and the world!!!"

When you can't make it to your hour, please contact your

partner if you have one, or call a sub to ensure someone will be there. Sub lists are on the back wall of the Chapel.

Please contact Julia Lewis © 314-974-4548 or by email at julielewis@sbcglobal.net for questions or to sign up.

# PRAYER FOR VOCATIONS:

Please remember the following prayer whenever possible for the benefit of Church Vocations. Heavenly Father, bless your Church with an abundance of holy and zealous priests, deacons, brothers and sisters. Give those you have called to the married state and those you have chosen to live as a single person in the world, the special graces that their lives require. Form us all in the likeness of your Son so that in Him, with Him and through Him, we may love you more deeply and serve

With Mary, we ask this through Christ our Lord.

everywhere.

you more faithfully, always and

# FOR THE GOOD OF THE ORDER:

If any Knight knows of a Brother Knight who is sick or if there was a death of a member, or in a member's immediate family, please contact Don Mueller at 314-439-9755 to organize support.

The Knights are committed to assist any widow of a deceased Knight. If you know a widow of a Brother Knight or a member in need, please contact our Grand Knight, Don Mueller at 314-439-9755.

# MEMBERSHIP DIRECTOR:

You know a Catholic gentleman who would be a fine addition to our Council!!! Have you invited him to join? If not, please extend the invitation ----- if you have asked ----- please again invite him to join. You are providing an opportunity for entry into the finest Catholic Fraternity in the world. If you wish assistance, contact Rob Schultz, Membership Director.

#### **EDITOR IN CHIEF:**

Please help in assisting me in the publishing of this newsletter by providing me feedback on the newsletter and by submitting your monthly column as early as possible.

Any member of the Council can submit articles for the monthly newsletter. If you have an article to submit, please forward it to me by the deadline for newsletter articles.

Jeff Grotegeers 1255 Richland Meadows Dr. Ballwin, Mo. 63021 or e-mail to: gcgrote@gmail.com

# DEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ARTICLES:

For the June 2015 newsletter, the deadline will be May 24, 2015.

#### **BITS & PIECES:**

Delicious

Three sons left home, went out on their own and prospered. Getting back together, they discussed the gifts they were able to give their elderly mother.

The first said, "I built a big house for our mother."

The second said," I sent her a Mercedes with a driver."

The third smiled and said, "I've got you, both beat. You know how Mom enjoys the Bible, and you know she can't see very well. I sent her a brown parrot that can recite the entire Bible. It took 20 monks in a monastery 12 years to teach him. I had to pledge to contribute \$100,000.00 a year for 10 years, but it was worth it. Mom just has to name the chapter and verse, and the parrot will recite it."

Soon thereafter, Mom sent out her letters of thanks: "Milton," she wrote the first son, "The house you built is so huge. I live in only one room, but I have to clean the whole house."

"Marvin," she wrote to another,
"I am too old to travel. I stay
home all the time, so I never use
the Mercedes. And the driver is
so rude!"

"Dearest Melvin," she wrote to her third son, "You were the only son to have the good sense to know what your mother likes. That chicken was delicious."

#### Fred wants to get married!

Fred is 32 years old and he is still single.

One day a friend asked, "Why aren't you married? Can't you find a woman who will be a good wife?"

Fred replied, "Actually, I've found many women I wanted to marry, but when I bring them home to meet my parents, my mother doesn't like them."

His friend thinks for a moment and says, "I've got the perfect solution, just find a girl who's just like your mother."

A few months later they meet

again and his friend says, "Did you find the perfect girl? Did your mother like her?"
With a frown on his face, Fred answers, "Yes, I found the perfect girl. She was just like my mother. You were right, my mother liked her very much."
The friend said, "Then what's the problem?"
Fred replied, "My father doesn't like her"

God will provide!

A young woman brings home her fiancee to meet her parents. After dinner, her mother tells her father to find out about the young man. The father invites the fiancee to his study for a drink.

"So what are your plans?" the father asks the young man.
"I am a Torah scholar," he replies.

"A Torah scholar. Hmmm," the father says. "Admirable, but what will you do to provide a nice house for my daughter to live in, as she's accustomed to?" "I will study," the young man replies, "and God will provide for us."

"And how will you buy her a beautiful engagement ring, such as she deserves?" asks the father.

"I will concentrate on my studies," the young man replies, "God will provide for us." "And children?" asks the father. "How will you support children?"

"Don't worry, sir, God will provide," replies the fiancee. The conversation proceeds like this, and each time the father questions, the young idealist insists that God will provide. Later, the mother asks, "How did it go, Honey?" The father answers, "He has no job and no plans, but the good news is he thinks I'm God."

#### Great news

The newlywed wife said to her husband when he returned from work, "I have great news for you. Pretty soon, we're going to be three in this house instead of two."

Her husband ran to her with a smile on his face and delight in his eyes.

He was glowing of happiness and kissing his wife when she said, "I'm glad that you feel this way since tomorrow morning, my mother moves in with us."

#### How were people born?

A child asked his father, "How were people born?" So his father said, "Adam and Eve made babies, then their babies became adults and made babies, and so on." The child then went to his mother, asked her the same question and she told him, "We were monkeys then we evolved to become like we are now." The child ran back to his father and said, "You lied to me!" His father replied, "No, your mom was talking about her side of the family."

#### Mother Knows Best

John invited his mother over for dinner. During the course of the meal, his mother couldn't help but notice how John and his roommate Julie looked at each other. She had long been suspicious of a relationship between the two and this only made her more curious. By the end of the evening she was convinced there was more between them than met the eye. Reading his mom's thoughts, John volunteered, "I know what you must be thinking, but I assure you Julie and I are just roommates."

About a week later, Julie went to John saying, "Ever since your mother came to dinner, I've been unable to find the silver gravy ladle. You don't suppose she took it, do you?" John said, "Well, I doubt it, but I'll email her just to be sure." So he sat down and wrote: "Dear Mother, I'm not saying that you 'did' take the gravy ladle from my house, I'm not saying that you 'did not' take the gravy ladle but the fact remains that one has been missing ever since you were here for dinner. Love, John." The next day, John received a

response from his mother that read:

"Dear Son, I'm not saying that you 'do' sleep with Julie, and I'm not saying that you 'do not' sleep with Julie. But the fact remains that if she were sleeping in her own bed, she would have found the gravy ladle by now. Love, Mom."

#### Recording Secretary Meeting Notes Thursday, April 9, 2015 Council #9981 Meeting

The meeting was delayed 15 minutes to allow the membership to listen to Sister Christina and Margaret from Missionary Sister of St. Peter Claver. They want us all to come to an open house on Sunday, April 26<sup>th</sup> from 1-4 pm. The house is located off Woods Mill Road just south of Highway 40/64. The address is 667 S. Woods Mill Road, Chesterfield MO. 63006

Grand Knight, Don Mueller, called the meeting to order at 7:14 pm.

Chaplain,	Fr. James Sullivan	present
Grand Knight	Don Mueller	present
Deputy Grand Knight	Bill Davis	present
Chancellor	Chris Williams	present
Recorder	Kevin Stanley	excused
Treasurer	Jeff West	present
Advocate	Barry Sullivan	excused
Warden	open position	absent
Inside Guard	Ronald Weiss	present
Outside Guard	Denis Demeter absen	t
Trustee lyr	Stan Mengwasser	excused
Trustee 2yr	Scott Arbaugh	excused
Trustee 3yr	Dave Goetz	present
Financial Secretary	Gene Fallert	present
Lecturer	Nicholas Zak	absent
District Deputy	Bill Meirink	absent

The minutes from the March meeting were accepted and approved by the Council.

#### Grand Knight Report

- Kevin Stanley was excused and Andy Dyszlewski recorded the meeting minutes.
- Fish Fry The fish fry was successful beyond belief and Don congratulated all the Knights for helping
  make this the most successful fish fry season to date. The new menu items paid off and each week
  resulted in great turn-outs.
- Don congratulated all new 4<sup>th</sup> Degree Knights. The names of the new Sir Knights are listed under the Trustees report.
- Meet Life meeting is set for May 14<sup>th</sup> at J. Bucks in Clayton.
- DD Drive: Christine Dolnick from K of C Development Center at Cardinal Glennon wants to come to the Council meeting to give a pep talk. Don said we may try to schedule her visit in August or September.
- New officer elections A slate of new officer candidates needs to be developed to vote on in June. More
  information under new business.

• State conference is at the end of this month. Attendees will be Don Mueller possibly Bill Davis, and Stan Mengwasser will be the alternate. Dave Goetz said he could not attend due to a business trip.

#### Membership: Rob Schulz

- Rob introduced new First Degree Knight, Shawn Harrison to the Council. Rob Voskul is the other new First Degree Knight who did not attend last night's meeting. Hopefully he will be present at the next meeting.
- Rob has several possible new members he is working on but has not yet committed.
- Next Second and Third Degrees are April 19<sup>th</sup> at either St. Ambrose or Duchesne Councils. If interested contact Rob for more details.

Treasurer: Jeff West

• Jeff provided overview for month of March:

0	Previous balance	\$30,189.00
0	Deposits	\$42,641.00
0	Checks cleared	\$24,824.00
0	Checks outstanding	\$24,824.00
0	Current balance	\$34,860.00

Finance Secretary: Gene Fallert

• Gene provided an overview for month of March:

o Income \$34,708.00 mostly from fish fries

o Disbursements \$26,787.00

Savings account balance \$26,053.00

Trustees Report: Stan Mengwasser, Scott Arbaugh, Dave Goetz

- Dave reported that seven Knights took their Fourth Degree on March 7<sup>th</sup>. They are
  Mike Di Scala, Jim Ressler, Zack Myslinski, Tom Schneider, Tim Fogerty, Rob Schultz and Denis Demeter
- Dave also reported that the next Fourth Degree will be March 5<sup>th</sup>, 2016 at the Airport Hilton.
- Honor Guard There is a big need for more Honor Guards in both the Fourth Degree Assembly as well as the Council. The Fourth Degree Assembly is now offering a scholarship/loan to help with purchase of regalia that can run between \$400 to \$600 dollars.

#### Deputy Grand Knight - Bill Davis

Pro life: Jim Melka- not present

No report

Third Sunday: Larry Hoepfner

• Next 3<sup>rd</sup> Sunday is April 19<sup>th</sup> after the 8:45 am Mass.

Evangelization: Ted Juen

No report

Community Director: John Owens/Jim Ressler

• Jim is scheduling the next road side trash pick-up for Saturday, May 9<sup>th</sup>. Meet at the church parking lot at 9 am.

Felice Coures: Ron Weiss

- The next dance is scheduled for Saturday, April 11<sup>th</sup> from 7 to 10 pm. The theme is a Hawaiian Luau. Put on your best Hawaiian shirt and help out if you can either during the dance or with clean-up.
- March West County News magazine had an article on Felice Coures dance. It outlined the history of the
  dance, why it was started, the growth of the event and the impact on the young adults that come to the
  dance to have a good time.

Family Director: Open Position

- Bryan is stepping down due to personal difficulties and time commitments.
- Bryan mentioned that the next 5<sup>th</sup> Sunday is May 30<sup>th</sup>. More details at the next Council meeting.
- This month's Knight of the Month is Fr. Sullivan for outstanding service to the Council.

Youth Director: Open Position

• No report. The Council is looking for a volunteer to fill the position. Contact Bill Davis if interested.

Council Director: Andy Dyszlewski & Jeff Grotegeers

- Andy reported that there will be a sandwich plate available after meeting so as to allow the Knights to socialize.
- Next Blood Drive in Saturday, May 16<sup>th</sup>. More details to come. Be ready to roll up your sleeves.
- Jeff reported on the golf tournament. The tournament date is August 1st at Sunset Hills. Next planning meeting is Monday, April 13th at 7:00pm in the lower church hall. Don't forget to bring your favorite bottle spirits for the booze buckets. Need golfers, auction items, and gift cards.

Church Director: Steve Dickhut

- Steve thanked everyone who helped out with the extremely successful fish fry season.
- Fish fry estimated profit is \$20,874.81
- Steve wanted to mention Marti Wenneman for her outstanding gumbo recipe and Lisa Finkeller who took the recipe and made increasing gallons of gumbo every week.

Condolence Director: Rob Schultz

• Rob reported that Barry Sullivan is doing well and may attend the next meeting. Arsenio Receniello has good and bad days. Richard Rahubka is doing OK at a nursing home with Parkinsons.

District Deputy: Bill Meirink(absent)

No report

#### **Prayers for Special Intentions**

All the Knights who are ill.

Chaplain's remarks: Father Sullivan

- Father mentioned it would be easier to contact him at his residence extension vs. office extension. Contact numbers are 314-576-5366 ext. 46, Residence (ext. 15 is the office)
- Thanked the Council for the Knight of the month award. Also reminder that we are still celebrating Easter for 8 full days.

#### Unfinished business:

- Election of officers see list below.
- Officer Elections (need to publish list of candidates to allow for June vote)
  - o Grand Knight: Bill Davis
  - Deputy Grand Knight: Open
  - o Chancellor: Chris Williams
  - o Recorder: Kevin Stanley
  - o Treasurer: Jeff West
  - o Advocate: Barry Sullivan
  - o Warden: OPEN
  - Inside Guard: Ronald Weiss
  - Outside Guard: Denis Demeter
  - Financial Secretary: Gene Fallert
  - Lecturer: Nicholas Zak

#### New Business:

Rams concession stand:

Bill talked about working the concession stand at Sunday games to raise money for evangelization, veteran causes and possibly the Special Olympics. He proposed doing 4 Rams home games. There needs to be 12 volunteers at minimum to man the concession stand and would need 18 to 20 committed Knights to allow for conflicts, etc.. On game day we would need to be at the concession stand as early as 9:00am to start the preparation. Minimum time commitment is 5 to 6 hours. A training session would be held on Saturday morning for 4 hours. Clothing requirements are black pants and black shoes. The Rams organization would provide the shirts and headgear. Potential fund raising amounts would be between \$1200 to \$1600 depending on concession stand location and game day attendance.

• June BBQ possibilities

Field Agent Report: Jim O'Connell (absent)

• No report.

#### **Upcoming Events:**

 Alexander Nord's ordination is May 23<sup>rd</sup> and at the Basilica on Memorial Day Weekend. His First Mass in Sunday, May 24<sup>th</sup> at Incarnate Word most likely the 12:15pm Mass. An Honor Guard call out is expected.

#### For the Good of the Order:

• The Grand Knight adjourned the meeting at 8:30 pm. The next Council meeting will be Thursday, May 14th, at 7:00pm in the Watson Room.

### 2014 - 2015 Council Officers

Chaplain Grand Knight Deputy Grand Knight Chancellor Recorder Treasurer Advocate Warden	Fr. James Sullivan Donald Mueller William Davis Christopher Williams Kevin Stanley Jeff West Barry Sullivan	314-576-5366 314-439-9755 314-469-8962 314-576-0878 314-434-9828 636-725-1251 314-542-9616	donmo3@gmail.com stltrojan@sbcglobal.net cwilliams_123@sbcglobal.net stanely_k@ociweb.com jeff.west@McKesson.com lwsullivan@aol.com
Inside Guard Outside Guard Trustee 1yr Trustee 2yr Trustee 3yr Financial Secretary Lecturer	Ronald Weiss Denis Demeter Stan Mengwasser Scott Arbaugh David Goetz314-740- Gene Fallert 573-535- Nicholas Zak		rons39ford@yahoo.com denis.demeter@yahoo.com stan@bmmlpccpa.com sarba64076@aol.com dkgtz67@gmail.com gene@fallert.net zaknd@sbcglobal.net

#### **Directors**

Church Director Council Director Community Director Youth Director	Steve Dickhut Andy Dyszlewski John Owens 314-205- 	314-409-6774 314-542-9693 -8513	showmesteve@gmail.co dyszlewski@att.net gr0044@msn.com 	om 
Family Director		-		
Membership Director Evangelization Director Te	Rob Schultz 314-205- ed Juen 314-2		mschultz@reagan.com edjuen@us.ibm.com	

### District Deputy

Bill Meirink 314-821-7272 wcmeirink@gmail.com

### Insurance Resource

Field Agent James O'Connell 314-917-1940 james.oconnell@kofc.org General Agent Greg Rackers 636-625-8001 greg.rackers@kofc.org State Website located at: http://www.mokofc.org

### **Knights of Columbus**

1255 Richland Meadows Drive St. Louis, MO 63021 Address Correction Requested



## Calendar of Events

Council Meeting Thursday, May 14<sup>th</sup> at 7:00PM Prayer for Vocations Sunday, May 17<sup>th</sup> after 8:45AM Mass

Deadline for the June '15 Newsletter May 24th, 2015

Benediction 8:45PM Every Wednesday

Blood Drive Saturday, May 16<sup>th</sup>, 2015

Family Picnic Sunday, July 12<sup>th</sup>, 2015

Golf Tournament Saturday, August 1<sup>th</sup>, 2015